Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: JM/JS

	Application No: 
	3/2009/0459/P

	Development Proposed:
	Replacement of existing garage and new sun room and store at the rear and side of Homestead, Eastham Street, Clitheroe

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Town Council - No objections to this proposal. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This proposal is for various alterations at the rear of a three storey, semi detached, stone and render property at Eastham Street, Clitheroe.

The proposal seeks to demolish an existing garage but rebuild it in a similar location which is at the end of the existing garden and would front onto a back alley which links Eastham Street to Hawthorne Place.  The overall height would remain the same which would be approximately 3.3m and the garage is to have a pitched roof.  Attached to the garage would be a linked building which would connect to the existing outbuilding arrangement of the main property.  The scheme also incorporates a summer house which would have a glazed area that would look into the main rear yard and towards the existing rear elevation of the property.  The summer house structure would measure approximately 3m x 4.2m and there would be a covered area in front of the summer house.  In visual terms the materials would be similar to the existing house which comprise a mixture of slate roof and a rendered wall.  The existing side property of the house is of rendered construction.

Although there may be limited overlooking to an adjacent property’s bedroom, I am satisfied that the distance involved is acceptable and would not result in conditions to the detriment of residential amenity. In relation to other neighbour amenity issues such as loss of light I am satisfied that there is no impact. 

The extensions are subservient to the main building and at the rear and as such would not be readily visible other than from the back alley.  



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION:  That planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 26 AUG 09














